

Cookridge Holy Trinity Church of England (A) Primary School

Green Lane Cookridge LEEDS LS16 7EZ
Telephone 0113 225 3040
www.holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk

'THE BEST FOR EVERY CHILD' ISSUE No 424

19th July 2019

Dear Parent / Carers

Teacher Training Days
2019/2020
Mon 2nd Sep 2019
Fri 25th Oct 2019
Monday 6th Jan 2020
Friday 22nd May 2020
Mon 20th July 2020

Learners of the Week

Well done to this week's Learners, they are:

RBE	Max Middlemiss for always being a fantastic role model I our class and a wonderful friend to everyone. You are a superstar! ®	RW	George Thomas for being a superstar during transition and doing dome fantastic reading and writing. Well done! ©
IA	Rupert Kitts for always being a great member of the class. For the whole year Rupert has been trying his best and making the right choices. He has been a pleasure to teach, well done Rupert! ©	1J	Dina Zangana for her wonderful behaviour all year. Dina is always the first one to follow instructions and is always ready to listen. Great effort Dina ©
2S	The whole of 2S for being absolute superstars for the entire year! I've loved teaching you all and your behaviour on our trip was fantastic! Well done and I'll miss you all! ③	2W	The whole of 2W for being a fantastic class all year. We had a brilliant time on our trip to the Yorkshire Wildlife Park and their behaviour was amazing. A fab year in year 2, well done!
3R	Millie Hoole for a fantastic year. Millie always comes to school with a smile on her face and has been a joy to teach al year. She always works hard and tried her best in every subject. Keep it up in year 4 Millie! ⁽³⁾	3W	It was such a hard decision to choose my final pupil of the week that I have chosen the entire class. They have had a fantastic year, working extremely hard, producing some super work. They have been a pleasure to teach, well done to everyone in 3W for an absolutely fantastic year!
4H	Anna Tyler for her excellent attitude to her learning all year and has been a fantastic role model for our class © A fab year in year 4. Well done! ©	4L	Georgia Verity for an amazing year! She has tried so hard all year and has been a fantastic role model to our class © She will definitely be missed!
5C	Hadel Hilali for an excellent year! He has been a fantastic member of 5C; Hadel is a great role model, a lovely friend and always puts 100% effort into everything he does. Well done! ©	50	Law Inman his incredible attitude to school, which has presented itself each and every day throughout year 5. He has been polite, kind, helpful and incredibly hard working all year! ©
6C	Jamie Dunne for maintaining his excellent and respectful attitude throughout the entire year. He has always worked hard and put in maximum effort. You are a superstar!	6M	The whole of 6M for being absolute superstars all year!! They have all worked extremely hard and produced some super work. They have been a pleasure to teach, well done to everyone in 3W for an absolutely fantastic year!





























Memory Verse

"When I am afraid, I will trust in you. In God, whose word I praise, In God I trust; I will not be afraid. What can mortal man do to me?"

Psalm 26:3-4

Dates for your diary

Mon 22nd Jul – Y6 Inflatable Tue 23rd July – Y6 Leavers Service at church (2:15pm) Wed 24th Jul – last day of school

Sports Day Results:

Well do to the year 4 and 6 carousel winners which was Mark 2 consisting of:

Alyse Warburton (6M)
Sam Johnson (6M)
Jaden Sefton (6M)
Noah Newsome (6M)
Isla Mathie (6C)
Chloe Sadler (6C)
Olivia Coleman (6C)
Josh Golden (4H)
Hannah Paul (4H)
Lucas Middleton (4H)
Alex Parkinson (4H)
Matthew Borrill (4L)
Mia Lyon (4L)
Imogyn Aird (4L)
Joshua Baxter (4L)

The year 3 and 5 winning team which was Matthew 1 consisting of:

Nancy Thornton (5C)
Chloe Filipson Jenkins (5C)
Hadel Hilali (5C)
Max Hutchings (5C)
Evie Cherry (5O)
Nicole Greaux (5O)
Isla Fletcher (5O)
Arth Mahala (3R)
Ava Hoole (3R)
Niamh Hickman (3R)
Freya Logan-Hall (3R)
Pearl Stoker (3W)
Anya Logan-Hall (3W)
Frank Warburton (3W)
Sam Peterson (3W)

The overall winning team for KS2 Sports day was Mark with a total of 3769 points.

The KS1 sprint race winners were as follows:

Zain Al Shammari (RW)

Maxim Jakubiak (RBE)

Holly Pallister-Smith (RBE)

Leila Carter (RW)

Freddie Wilson (RBE)

George Thomas (RW)

Isaac Riches (RW)

Beau Cable (RBE)

George Thomas (RW)

Ewan Horner (1A) Malachai Muttetto (1A) Thomas Smith (1A) Albie Camm (1J) Dylan McDermott (1J) Daniel Thomas (1J)

Ben Higgins (2S) Daisy Thomas (2S) Thomas Carruthers (2S) Zachary Ford (2W) Olivia Goodyear (2W) Max Gilbert (2W)

The winners of the parents race were Georgina Jakubiak and Dez Matthew @

Well done to all involved!

Wake-Up Shake-Up Final 2019

After some very tough heats for our KS1 and KS2 Wake Up Shake Up teams in June at Benton Park, our KS1 team managed qualify for the Leeds final after coming 1st in our area. On Tuesday 16th July we travelled up to Ralph Thorsby theatre after school for the final, buzzing with excitement (and a few nerves!).

We performed 4th out of 4 teams – each of the other teams having won their heats across Leeds. We performed brilliantly with lots of composure, teamwork energy and smiles. It was then nervous wait while the KS2 finalists performed and the judges made their tricky decisions. We all had butterflies as the results were announced and then finally it was declared that we were the winners – Leeds KS1 Champions for the third time!! The children cheered very loudly and the parents and Miss Johnson cheered even louder still! We were invited to the stage to collect our HUGE trophy and gold medals. A fantastic afternoon!

A big thank you to the children's parents for transporting to both events and for being enthusiastic, supportive and encouraging throughout. A big thank you to the KS2 team for being fantastic role models and putting in lots of hard work before the heats — you were brilliant and I'm very proud of you! And finally a big thank you to the KS1 team for their enthusiasm, commitment and energy!

а

to

Well-deserved winners!

A very proud Miss Johnson ©

Warm weather

Please remember to send children with sun hats, sun cream and a water bottle as we are promised some warm weather next week, many thanks ©

Parking around school

Please could I take this opportunity to remind you to park sensibly and help us to keep our children safe. We are yet again receiving complaints from local residents about cars blocking driveways and inconsiderate parking. Many thanks, in advance for your cooperation.

Stamps

Reminder – we have a box for used stamps in the office, please bring your used stamps and help us raise money for Martin House Hospice, thank you in advance ©

House Points

The table below shows the results so far:

	Week	Cumulative
Matthew	331	7304
Mark	355	6947
Luke	312	6372
John	333	7341

Please see overleaf for PTA news

Ms C Hellings Headteacher



PTA news 19.7.19

Summer fayre

We are absolutely thrilled with last weekend's Summer Fayre and would like to say a big THANK YOU to all the parents, relatives and teachers who



helped us to run the fayre, from setting up, to running stalls and helping to clear away after the fayre. We were really pleased to be able to run the full range of stalls and activities we'd planned, ensuring there was lots for the kids to do and providing food and drink for everyone. The fayre raised just over £4,000 which is incredible!

We all had a fantastic day and we hope you all enjoyed it too.

Final word of the year from the PTA

The PTA are celebrating the end of a successful year, both in terms of the fundraising we've achieved and the banding together of a new group of volunteers. We have raised approx. £10,700 – all of which will go towards supporting our children's education and development.

This year our fundraising has supported:

- Installing a canopy over the outside walkway between the school and the library
- Creating a new 'secret garden' play area for Reception
- Gardening club equipment
- Year 6 leavers' books
- The end of year 'jungle' experience day for the whole school
- Furnishing the new reading shed

At the AGM in September 2018 a new committee was elected:

- Chair Suzannah Stott
- Vice-Chair Liz Gautrey
- Treasurer Tracey Smith
- Secretary Jo Askey

Many of us were new to the PTA this year, or to the positions we were in, so we have been learning as we go. We have enjoyed trying a few new concepts (bingo night, regular second-hand uniform sales) as well as running the big events (Christmas and Summer Fayres and Holy Trinity's Got Talent) and other events in between (Mothers' Day and Fathers' Day gifts, movie night). For each of those events, we have trialled new ideas and approaches. We would welcome your ideas too - if you have an idea of something you think would work well as an event or a game/activity to run at an event, please share them with us! See the contact details below.

Next year, we will have a **vacancy** for the Treasurer position. If you're interested, please contact me using the details below, and come to our **AGM which will be held on 18**th **September at 6pm** at school.

We have had some incredible support from other parents who have helped us out for multiple events. I'd like to thank each and every one of you for your help, support, time and effort to run the events for our children and their families. The work required to run the events is pretty extensive when there are only a few pairs of hands to manage it all. I'm incredibly pleased and proud of what we've achieved this year.

I appreciate that many people aren't able to attend the PTA meetings, but there's a lot that you can do to help us from the comfort of your sofas too! In September we will be asking for a parent/carer/relative to be a 'Class Rep' from each class. This person will not be expected to bear the burden of the work, but rather to be a link with other parents/carers/relatives from each class to help find volunteers who can help us run the PTA events. Without more support, we will struggle to commit to the same number of events that we have run over the past couple of years.

If you would like to be the Class Rep, or if you'd like to get involved in supporting us next year, please contact us either via our Facebook page or via email (holytrinity.pta1@gmail.com).

In the meantime, I wish you all a fabulous and relaxing summer!

Suzannah Stott

PTA Chair



Summer Family Music Workshops

Have fun turning rubbish into rhythms by exploring the wonderful world of junk percussion! Shake, bang, scrape and whack our orchestral oddities or bring recyclables from home and make your very own groovy instrument!

Shadwell Village Hall LS17 8JF Friday 2nd and Thursday 9th August 1030am -1230pm Little Groovers (ages 4+) 1.00pm-3pm Big Groovers (ages 9+)

Cookridge Village Hall LS16 7ER Friday 16th and Friday 23rd August 12-2pm Little Groovers (ages 4+) 230-4:30pm Big Groovers (ages 9+)

Children £10 per session Adults join in FREE

Limited spaces, booking advised! contact Chris:

E: garbagegrooves@gmail.com M: 07845146350

All children must be accompanied by an adult for the duration of the session.

This fiver is printed on recycled paper.